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As of the end of July the backstage 
construction at the Rex is now at a stage 
where the lay-out and definition of spaces is 
defined, and amenities are currently being 
fitted.  

The toilet area features a décor of dark 
marbled partitions, with similar styling used 
on the bench vanities. Walls are white, and 
a dark grey floor adds to the streamlined 
and contemporary look. While most of the 
cubicles were empty at the time of the 
photos, plumbing fixtures are in place, so 
the installation of pans will be able to take 
place quickly. 

The monochrome palette is consistent 
throughout the building with fittings in the 
Green Room/multifunction room also 
reflecting the dark/light theme. 

While stage access from the new 
addition is still a “work-in-progress”, the 
entry points are distinguishable on the stage 
wall, as appears in the accompanying photo 
as seen from the auditorium. 

With the Rex backstage upgrade nearing 
completion, this exciting addition to 
Charlton’s landmark heritage building is set 
to reinvigorate the theatre’s capacity for 
both cultural and community offerings.  
A re-opening date should be on the cards 
soon, so patrons, the wait will soon be over! 

Enabling access on to the stage from the new building, entrances are clearly seen on the stage wall in 
this image from the auditorium. 

The multifunction room shows (left and right) exit doors to the toilets, plus a large storage space 
customized to accommodate the Rex’s needs. 

The cubicles in the women’s toilets and the 
vanity basins are in the process of installation.  
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Charlton Medical is proud to support 
the Charlton Community Newsletter 

Learmonth Street Charlton, 3525 
Tel:(03) 54776888 
Fax: (03) 54476889 

Hello everyone, 

 
Welcome to the August newsletter for 2022—a much 
smaller edition this month.  
 
It’s great to see the Rex Theatre is nearing the end of its 
renovation. We have all been missing the flicks and look 
forward to munching on popcorn and a choc top soon. 
 
The notice section is full of advertisements for events 
coming up in Spring. Although life is nowhere near 
normal, we can again enjoy all the usual Spring events that 
have been missing over the last two years. 
 
If you haven't picked up the new Charlton Cultural 
Magazine yet, pop into the Charlton Neighbourhood 
House or Heenan’s Newsagency and buy one for $5. 
Charlton is fast becoming the ‘Cultural Centre on the 
Calder’!  
 
Clinton & I are looking forward to a few days away to 
catch our breath before the busy hay season begins. The 
year is just rocketing along! 
 
 
Cheers 
Carolyn 

Thank you to all our 
sponsors for 2022 

 
If you would like to become a sponsor, contact Carolyn 

on 0418 361 971 
or email charltonnewsletter@gmail.com 

Upcoming Events 

Please note, events are subject to change. 
• Spring Market 
 Sat 2nd September 
• Yeungroon Reunion 
 Sun 2nd October 
• Open Garden Day/Lions Swap Meet 
 Sun 9th October 
• Charlton Show 
 Sat 15th October 
• Art Show 
 Fri 28th—Mon 31st October 
• OK Motels 
 Fri 28th—Sat 29th October 
• Museum Vintage Market 
 Sun 30th October 
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Walsh Motors is proud to 
support the Charlton 

Community. 
  

70-72 High Street, Charlton 
Ph: 54911 144 Fax: 54911984 

RURAL LIVING AT ITS BEST! 
• 3 bedroom including attic with balcony 
• Kitchen family area  
• Walk in pantry 
• Gas/electric stove/dishwasher 
• 3 Wood heaters plus split system 
• 3 Car Port plus lots of shedding 
• Patio area 
• Water tanks 
• All services connected 
• Built in robe 
• Separate dining room 
• 2nd living room with wood heater 
• Outdoor area 
• Large storage area upstairs 
• NBN connected 

• Solar hot water 

Julie Benaim 0457 904 119 
 

Real Estate sales window at 31 High St Charlton 
Office 33 High St Wedderburn 

admin@p1property.com.au 

Property of the Month 
10 Specimen Street, Wedderburn      $490,000 

This beautiful stone house with an acre of land, on the edge of town is just 
perfect! It has the warmth of rustic rural living; vegetable garden, birdlife, 
heaps of shedding and little alcoves to sit and relax everywhere. Definitely a 
must to see. 

The July Meeting of Probus Club of 
Charlton was the 16th Birthday. Pat Clifford 
made a lovely Birthday cake and this was 
cut by Joan Cadzow, who a few months ago 
celebrated her 90th Birthday. The cake was 
enjoyed by all Probians for morning tea. 
The members then visited The Shrine 

Changed Forever Legacies of Conflict 
exhibition. This touring exhibition 
presented stories of migrants from war-torn 
countries and recent veterans of oversea 
service, reflecting the range and depth of 
experiences in conflict and life post war—
changed forever, enhanced with art objects, 

photographs, audio visuals and interactives. 
Birthdays for July 2022 were Nita Perry, 

Val Sultana, Ray Aisbett and Graham 
Curnow (absent). Probians wished them a 

Happy Birthday. 
Sue Livingstone received her 10 Year 

Badge. 

July Birthdays. L to R—Val Sultana, Nita Perry 
& Ray Aisbett. 

President Sandra Patton (left) presenting Sue 
Livingston with her 10 Year Badge. 

Joan Cadzow cutting the Probus 16th Birthday 
Cake. 
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Greetings from your local Charlton 
Golden Grains Museum. It seems that 
before we know it this year will be over 
with August already upon us. The museum 
is looking great with some new displays 
completed or near completion. If you 
haven’t visited for a while, or have friends 
or family staying why not make it a point to 
drop by. We are open every Sunday from 
11:00am until 3:00pm, or by prior 
arrangements with one of the volunteers 
listed below. Please give as much notice as 
possible to arrange your visit. Admittance is 
still a very low $5, and free for children. 
Perhaps your local club or organisation 
would like to have a day or evening outing. 
Group tours are most welcome, and a cuppa 
and biscuit could accompany your visit.  

Bingo 
Nineteen Charlton Bingo players have 

again recently made the trip to Donald to 
assist our fund raising efforts and have an 
enjoyable night out, especially those who 
came back a few dollars better off. We are 
very lucky to receive a donation from the 
organisers whenever we can get a group to 
visit. Contact Glenda on 0417 801 771 or 
one of the museum volunteers to book your 
spot for our next trip across (15th 
September), everyone is welcome to come 
along. Other fund raising ideas are in the 
pipeline to assist with our work and will be 
advised as details are finalised.  

Forgotten Fashion Market 
The Golden Grains Museum is calling 

for stall holders to take part in their 
“Forgotten Fashions” market to be held on 
Sunday 30thOctober, 2022. 

The market will be held at the Senior 
Citizens beginning at 11 a.m., and as a fund 
raiser for the museum, $15 will be charged 
for each site. 

While the market is primarily aimed at 
vintage, pre-loved and forgotten fashion, we 
are encouraging stall holders with jewellery, 
shoes and accessories. 

Enquiries and bookings can be made 
with Sue 0407 140 336 and Joan 0437 953 
288. 

When you visit the museum you will see 
a huge variety of items from those used 
around the household, military items, 
commercial tools and advertising, 
photographs, and so much more. The 
Charlton Golden Grains Museum also 
boasts a wonderful display of sporting 
memorabilia, awards and trophies donated 
over many years. This month we will take a 
closer look at two such items  

Irish Fusiliers vs the Frothblowers 
In 1933 when the controversial Bodyline 

Test Series was the talk of the nation, and 
Bradman and Larwood were in heated 
battle, residents of Charlton fought their 
own unofficial tests. The two teams made 
up mainly from patrons of the East Charlton 

Hotel were the ‘Frothblowers’ and the ‘Irish 
Fusiliers’. A winner’s shield was designed 
by Charlton jeweller, Mr Harold Barber, 
and records show that the Frothblowers 
were too experienced for their opposition. 
Many names of local families, who still 
reside in the district today, are listed on the 
shields. The museum is grateful that in 
November 1985 Mr Eric Houghton, 
licensee of the East Charlton Hotel, passed 
the shield on to Ike Richards, who was a 
surviving  member of the winning team. Ike 
kindly donated it to the museum. The item 
was beautifully conserved and reframed in 
2012 after it was damaged in the 2011 
flood.  

The A.I.F Cup 
In September the Charlton RSL will 

again be hosting its very popular ‘Diggers 
Day’ golf tournament at the Charlton Golf 
Club. The museum has on display a 
magnificent perpetual trophy, The A.I.F. 
Cup, presented by Mrs K. Luth in 1935 to 
C.A. Hill of Charlton. It also records the 
names of other winners up until 1974, when 
B. Bird of Wychitella was the winner. 
Available RSL records show that over 
$100,000 has been donated by the Charlton 
RSL Sub-Branch to Bendigo Legacy from 
the proceeds of Diggers Day—an amazing 
amount.  

Do you have a few hours free each 
month? The Charlton Golden Grains 
Museum is always looking for new 
members to help maintain, archive and 
assist with our collection and attend during 
opening hours to the public. No experience 
is needed and appropriate training will be 
provided. If you have an interest in history 
and would like to help preserve items for 
Charlton’s future generations, contact the 
museum; you will be made most welcome. 
Another way to help is to become a ‘Friend 
of the Museum’ for just $20. Every dollar 
goes towards maintaining and improving 
our town’s collection of important historic 
items. 

Have you considered having your 
family’s story recorded for future 
generations? The Charlton Golden Grains 
Museum offers a service where we will scan 
a copy of your documents and photos, and 
file copies of the originals in an A4 
envelope. This is a wonderful opportunity 
for stories not to be lost, but preserved for 
researchers of Charlton or even your family 
at a later stage. Cost is just $10 which goes 
towards helping to maintain our collection. 

Check out our Facebook Page or search 
on your browser ‘Charlton Golden Grains 
Museum’.  
Phone enquiries: 
President Anne 0408 547 973 
Secretary Carolyn 0418 361 971 
Treasurer Glenda 0417 801 771 
Archivist Markus 0413 129 216. 
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Charlton Golden Grains Museum 
Bingo Fundraiser 

Thursday 15th September 

Travelling to 
Donald via car. 
Leaving at 6:30 
for 7:30pm eyes 

down. 

Please contact 
Glenda Litton for 

further details. 
0417 801 771 
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On Sunday 24th July, over ninety lucky 
jazz fans were fortunate to attend Jazz in 
July featuring the Hot B’Hines at the 
Charlton Park Multipurpose Complex. 
Hosting the event for the second time, the 
Charlton Arts committee were pleased with 
the quantity of tickets sold considering the 
number of people suffering from various 
winter illnesses. The atmosphere was very 
relaxed with the audience enjoying the 
show whilst seated around tables. With the 
bar open as well, it was the perfect setting 
for an afternoon of great music and great 
company.  

The ever-popular Hot B’Hines didn’t 
disappoint with their usual high quality and 
energetic performance. Having played 
together for nearly 30 years, their repertoire 
is extensive, and over 2 1/2 hours, 
entertained the audience with a mix of 
traditional jazz hits such as ‘Smile’, ‘Just a 
Gigolo’, and old favorites, ‘It don’t mean a 
thing’ and ‘Summertime’. Band members, 
Wally Joosen (drums), Ken Collins 
(trumpet), Barry Currie (saxophone, flute 
and clarinet), John Huf (sousaphone & 
upright base), David Hines (banjo), and 

Paul Ingle (trombone), who filled in for Bill 
Beasley, obviously enjoyed themselves with 
many of the tunes interspersed with their 
usual friendly banter. 

During the interval, a generous 
afternoon tea was served at the tables and 
patrons enjoyed the opportunity to catch up 
with family and friends.  

The Charlton Arts committee would like 
to thank the Charlton Neighborhood House 
who handled all the ticket sales and the 
volunteers who assisted with catering. 
Charlton Arts has a number of keen new 
members and is looking forward to hosting 
other live events including the 2023 Film 
Festival. 

The Hot B’Hines. L to R: Paul Ingle (trombone), Wally Joosen (drums), Ken Collins 
(trumpet), David Hines (banjo), John Huf (sousaphone) & Barry Currie (clarinet). 

The large crowd enjoying the jazz at Charlton Park. 

Charlton Forum 
Charlton Forum held its Annual General 

Meeting on Tuesday 19th July. Wayne 
Litton was elected Chairperson, Troy 
Heenan Vice Chairperson, Carolyn Olive 
Secretary and Garry Larmour Treasurer. 
Outgoing Chairperson, Bruce Gardner, was 
thanked for his commitment to Forum over 
many years. 

Forum, whilst small in number, had 

another successful year with numerous 
projects underway. The Community Car, 
Travellers Rest Caravan Park, Community 
Newsletter and the Charlton website—all 
auspiced by Forum, also reported a 
successful 12 months. 

Over the next 12 months, the 
Community Plan will be updated, the 
Australia Day Awards will be conducted, 
members will liaise with Council on the 
Charlton Streetscape Project and the 

Gordon Park Upgrade, and Forum will 
continue to provide support on various 
projects and issues put forward by the 
community. 

Charlton Forum meets every third 
Tuesday at 5:30pm. If you would like to 
attend to discuss an issue, project or 
become involved, contact Carolyn Olive on 
0417361971 or charltonforum@gmail.com. 
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Independence Day, the 
fourth of July, saw two 

launchings at which 
Charlton RSL was 

represented—the 
opening of the Sir John 

Monash Memorial 
Garden at Lions Park 
and the opening of the 

Shrine of Remembrance travelling 
exhibition, Legacy of Conflict, at the Shire 

Hall. Both launchings were well attended 
and informative addresses were given. The 

fourth of July was the 104th anniversary of 
Sir John Monash’s masterpiece, the Battle 

of Hamel, which revolutionised how 
military attacks were planned and carried 

out. 
Planning for Diggers’ Day 2022 at 

Charlton Golf Club is under way, the date 

being Sunday 10 September, and the format 
being Ambrose pairs. 

Street selling days for the hamper raffle 
have been booked for early September; 

please support us in this worthy cause. All 
Diggers’ Day proceeds go to Bendigo 

Legacy for support of widows and children 
of veterans. 

 LEST WE FORGET. 
 

Diggers’ Day Sunday 

10th September 

Riani Donaldson and Aurelia Monaghan 
were guest speakers at the June meeting of 
Charlton Action for World Development 
(AWD). Timor Leste is their home country 
but they both now live in Charlton. 

Riani showed a video about coffee 
growing in Timor Leste.  Coffee is Timor's 
only export.  The high altitude provides the 
right growing conditions.  The country is 
beautiful  but the terrain is very rugged.  In 
the video the guide moves like a mountain 
goat while the narrator struggled, needing a 
rest and at times a helping hand. 

The United States, Australia and New 
Zealand are the main buyers of Timor's 
coffee, buying in total over six thousand 
tons.  This is just 1% of the world's coffee.  
Timor Leste is a poor country and while 
coffee is their main cash crop the Timor 
Leste economy depends on oil.   

It was fascinating to see how the crop is 
harvested.  The red cherries are picked then 
you wait eight days and the green cherries 
will be ready. A good cherry contains two 
coffee beans. If the cherries are picked too 
green production fails so there are many 
factors involved for coffee growing to 
succeed and many families depend on 
coffee for their living. 

It's not easy.  World prices may be low.  
Heavy rain can destroy the crop, causing the 

fruit to fall before it's ripe,  and if no crop is 
harvested the children are taken out of 
school.  In the 'hungry' season when the 
coffee money runs out corn may be grown. 

Coffee was introduced by the Portuguese 
back in the early nineteenth century.  At the 
time of independence plantations and crops 
were destroyed but some survived and the 
people brought them back with care and 

hard work. 
Australian soldiers, who'd been deployed 

in Timor during the time of the 
independence and were deeply affected by 
what they'd witnessed, wanted to help the 
people who'd been so welcoming to them.  
They set up co-operatives to market and sell 
coffee back home. 

Kim Yapp, AWD's vice president, 
thanked Riani and Aurelia for their 
presentation.  She said it was very 
interesting and informative.  She said when 
you make yourself a cup of coffee you don't 
realise how much effort has gone into 
producing the beans. 

The Charlton Branch of the Commonwealth Bank of Australia 
is proud to donate $500 to the Charlton Golden Grains Museum. 

"The CommBank Community Donation Program gives our 
local branches and customer facing teams the chance to nominate 
organisations we are passionate about, to receive the annual $500 
grant, and we are pleased that it helps to create a brighter future 
for everyone" 

Manager of the Charlton Branch, Michelle Jenkyn, said, "We 
are pleased that this $500 will go towards much needed items 
that the Museum is looking to purchase." 

Right: Golden Grains Museum President, Anne Kenny (left), Charlton 
Branch Manager, Michelle Jenkyn (centre), Secretary, Carolyn Olive. 

Riani Donaldson 
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Important dates for all 
members!! 

TROTTING CLUB XMAS PARTY 
FRIDAY 2nd DECEMBER 

Ever mindful that it is difficult for our 
members to actually get to a meeting as 
most of ours are scheduled for mid - week, 
the club has made a special request for a 
twilight meeting on December the 2nd to 
accommodate our annual Xmas party. 
Effectively that means that we will be 
starting at 5pm with hopefully three races 
still to be run that everyone can watch, 
before kicking on for the party. 

So we urge everyone to pencil this date 
in as it is our major social night of the year 
and a great way to feel connected and be an 
active member of the club. 

Everyone is welcome – even non - 
members for a minimal cost. 

CHARLTON AND DISTRICT 
COMMUNITY BANK CUP DAY 2023 
We have also been allocated our Cup 

Day date for 2023 – Sunday March 20th. 
Whilst this seems a very long way away 

planning has already begun to make our 
third Blue Sunday event bigger and better 
than ever.  

So start getting your groups together as 
the success of this day goes a long way 
towards the club being allocated extra 
meetings for the next season. Charlton has 
two more meetings this year largely because 
of the fantastic infrastructure now in place, 
and the support of our 70 members. How 
great would it be to have as many of those 
members on course in March as possible? 

Despite winning the last three Best 
Country Cup Day Awards, we really feel 
that our day has more room to grow to 
cement itself as one of the ‘must be at’ 
Charlton events for the year. 

So please consider it as great family day, 
or social day for your club. 

Cup Day is not just a day for the Trotting 
Club – it is day for Charlton and to 
showcase all that is great about our little 
town – which is lots!! 

Anyone who would like to register their 
interest in helping with preparations please 
give Andrea a call 0499701322 

THANK YOU NORTH WEST 
AG SERVICES 

As one of our valued long term sponsors 
we give a big thank you to Luke and Amy 
from North West Ag Services who 
organised a terrific lunch at the Sanderson 
Complex at the Training Centre recently. 

 With some representatives from 
Ridley’s Stock Feeds, Tim and Tracey, who 
presented what is new in the field of equine 
feed and nutrition – a veritable mine field of 
choice! As our training centre continues to 
grow and evolve it is fantastic to have North 
West Ag become involved at this level and 
to show support and commitment to the 
trainers in town. Great sponsors! 

OUR YOUNG STARS CONTINUE 
TO SHINE 

I suspect we are starting to sound like a 
broken record but so be it. More than happy 
to again sing the praises of our super young 
guns Abby and Ryan Sanderson.  

For the uninitiated, what they are 
achieving is quite astounding, and the way 
that they are representing our town is 
something they should be proud of. We are 
certainly proud of them. 

Both are clocking up regular 
metropolitan wins – which is like winning 
at Flemington on a Saturday – a big deal! 

With some exciting horses coming 
through in a number of local stables and our 
drivers out there regularly saluting the 
judge, we cannot wait to see what lies ahead 
for all of our Charlton participants. 

Go Charlton Trots! 
NEXT MEETING 

Our next meeting is Monday August 8th 
and is the Victorian Harness Racing Club 
Bonus meeting, which offers extra prize 
money for owners and trainers. Always 
good fields, so come along for a bit if you 
are looking for something to do. Bar, Tab 
and function room all open for your 
convenience. 

RAFFLE NIGHTS 
Don’t forget that we meet every first 

Friday of the month for a few drinks and 
laughs at the Cricket Club Hotel. All 
welcome to be a part of raffle draws – thank 
you to Di who generously sponsors this 
night – meat trays, nibbles, prizes and 
betting vouchers to win. Oh and the all 
important weather report! 

Friday 5th August – come along! 
NEW SPONSORS 

The club is so happy to announce that 
two new sponsors will be joining us mid -
season. 

O’Connors Farm Machinery and 
Wimmera Mallee Tourism. 

We welcome them and look forward to a 
long and fruitful association with them both 

over the coming year. 

Ryan Sanderson, Perc Templeton and trainer 
Joe Thompson - with Joe Got Rolled winner at 
Mildura 

Abby Sanderson learning the media ropes  

Shane Sanderson, Tim Daws, Andrea O’Gorman, Tracey Robertson, Mark  Boyle, Luke Zagame, 
Greg Norman and Amy Nicolson 
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Roving Dinner 
A successful Roving Dinner was held on Saturday 23rd 

July. Over 80 lucky diners took part. It started at the Cricket 
Club Hotel, then roved to Kylie & Billy Fitzpatrick, Kelly & 
Danny Wright/Deb Hobbs & Pete Gallivan, Chloe Walsh & 
Brooke Thompson, Andy & Julia Nesbit, Lorraine & Rick 
Walklate, Carmel Fitzpatrick & Chris Whykes, Felicity & 
Kirk Boyle, and the night finished at the East Charlton 
Hotel. By all reports it was an enjoyable evening of 
friendship and fun. 
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Golfers travelled from many parts of 
the state to play in Charlton's Annual 

Tournament and relished the opportunity to 
play on a well-presented course combined 
with fine sunny weather. 

Ladies’ 30th Annual Golden Putter 

Thursday 28th July saw the opening day 

of the tournament with the Ladies’ Day 4 
Ball Stableford Aggregate Putter 
Competition. A celebration of 30 years of 

our Putter Competition saw twenty-seven 
pairs of Ladies who were welcomed with 
tasty soup to begin the battle for the much 

sought after trophy 'Putters.' Previous 
winners scattered through the field, some 
even brought their victory putters along to 

help Charlton celebrate the 30th 
anniversary. 

Winners were: 

Bronwyn Good 41 (Charlton) and Jean 
Youl 37 (Lakeside), runners-up Debbie 
Bish 42 and Helen Hayes 34 (Mitiamo). 

Individual Stableford results; Division 1 
Joy Kennedy 41 (Axedale) Yvonne 

McDonald 39 (Bendigo), Division 2 Julie 
McLennan 46 (Wycheproof), Marg 
Learmonth 39 (Kerang) on a countback 

from Michelle Sait 39 (Foster). The NTP 
winners: 2nd Debbie Bish, 7th Shirley 
Jenne (Kerang), 14th Tania Dignan 

(Stawell). With prizes from the spinning 
wheel and the raffle up for grabs the ladies 
enjoyed the social catch up and the 

delicious meal to round off the 30th 
celebration with lots of chatter and 
reminiscing. Jenny Lanyon declared she 

wasn't leaving until we got a photo of the 
past Champions. 

 

Men’s Friday Four Ball 

The Men's Friday four ball was 
particularly well attended with 46 pair 

entered and competed in 2 grades. 
 

Winners Bronwyn Good and Jean Youl with 
Sponsor Alison Tormey. 

L to R: Wendy Laffin, Anne Kenny, Tracey Pardella, Lynne Southwell, Val White, Chris Livingston, Merryl Cameron, Leanne White, Jenny Lanyon, Kim 
Laffin, Jenny Leach, Julie Mclennan, Eily Rosewal. Maree Billet & Maree Pawsey were chatting and missed the photo op. 



Friday Four Ball Winners—Wayne Southwell & 
Clinton Olive 
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On a cool but fine day 24 croquet players 
participated in the Murray Valley Round 
Robin held at Charlton Croquet Club on 
Saturday 16 July. Players came from Boort, 
Swan Hill, Mildura and Charlton. To 
accommodate for the number of players two 
games of doubles in Golf Croquet and one 
game of doubles in Association Croquet 
were played on B Grade lawns in the 
morning and again in the afternoon. Players 
were warmed up with casseroles and a 
warm sweet for lunch. The winners were - 
Association Croquet, Darren Barnes (Swan 
Hill) and Golf Croquet Ruth Oldham (Swan 
Hill).  

The Turner/Tindley Shield– Winners Brian Bird & John Tormey with the shield, Wally Tindley (left) 
and Richard Turner 

• A Grade Winners: Wayne Southwell/

Clinton Olive on 46 points followed by 

Runners-up Andrew Seamons/Russell 
Neville 41 points on countback from 
Lee Hicks/Brendan McCarty and Jake 

Wright/Stephan Bubb and Matt Miles/
Dale Anderson all on 41 points. 

• B Grade Winners: John Tormey/Brian 

Bird with 46 points with T.Carmody/
T.Mullins Runners-up. 

• John Tormey and Brian Bird were 

awarded the Turner/Tindley shield as 
having the best score from the Charlton 

and Kew clubs. 

• Nearest the pin winners: 2nd 

W.Southwell, 7th P.Kelly, 14th 

R.Postlethwaite. 

Saturday Results: 

Division 1: 

• 30 hole scratch: Andrew Seamons 

48,79=127. 30 hole hcp: Byron Bird 50 
1/3, 68 = 118 1/3 

• 18 hole scratch: Phil Douglas 80. 18 

hole hcp Vince Grant 71 (played to his 

age 83) 

• 12 hole scratch: Chris Jones 49. 12 hole 

hcp Damien Lanyon 46 2/3 
Division 2: 

• 30 hole scratch Jamey Soulsby 59,88 

=147. 30 hole hcp Adrian Doye 49, 73 
=122 

• 18 hole scratch Anthony Hargreaves 

87, 18 hole hcp Jeff Cox 73 on 
countback Wally Tindley 73 

• 12 hole scratch Clinton Olive 58, 12 

hole hcp Neville Russell 47. 

 

• Dr Geoffrey Wilson trophy was 

awarded to Jamey Soulsby. 

• Nearest the pins: 2nd Mark Walker, 7th 

Jeff Cox, 14th Anthony Hargreaves. 
 

Sunday Mixed Pinehurst: 

• Best scratch winners: Keith and Glenda 

Bird 78 

• Best nett winners: Doug Meehan and 

Bronwyn Good 63 

• Runners-up:Vince Grant and Julie 

McLennan 66. 

• Nearest the pins: 2nd Lorraine 

Walklate, 7th Kim Laffin, 14th 
Anthony Hargreaves. 
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Lennon Jablonka & Tyler Riley 

Five young people from communities 
across the Buloke and Loddon Shire 
recently took part in the week-long 
Victorian Youth Parliament initiative 
coordinated by the Y (formerly known as 
the YMCA) which saw them present their 
draft Sustainability and Carbon Neutrality 
in Mining Bill 2022 in the Legislative 
Assembly in Parliament House. 

Jake Murphy (Wedderburn), Tyler Riley 
(Charlton), Mia Braun (Pyramid Hill), 
Lennon Jablonka (Charlton) and Noah 
Slater (Donald) were joined by Martina 
Moshy from the Y to form a six-member 
team that was responsible for drafting the 
Bill and then arguing in the House why it 
should be adopted and turned into 
legislation. 

As the First Bill up for debate on Day 
One of the week-long experience, each of 
the six team members spoke on the merits 
of the bill, and despite the enthusiastic 
rebuttals of the Opposition, the Bill was 
passed.   

The Buloke Loddon team was in action 
again later in the week when it was their 
turn to refute The Red Robins 
"Rehabilitation in Youth Justice Bill 2022", 
with all five members again speaking about 
the inadequacies of the legislation. 

Three of the team members also 
participated in adjournment debates with 
Jake Murphy addressing the Minister for 
Education and the Arts about the 
disadvantages facing rural students 
regarding the limitations of subject 
selections, especially in the arts.   

Noah Slater addressed the Minister for 
Regional Development talking about the 
urban-rural divide and the need to provide a 
more equitable approach to services and 
infrastructure across the state, while Lennon 
Jablonka addressed the Minister for 
Consumer Affairs, Gambling and Liquor 
Regulation speaking of the need to set limits 
on gambling advertising to reduce 
addiction. 

According to Loddon Shire participant 
Jake Murphy from Wedderburn, Youth 
Parliament was a learning experience that 
not only broadened his horizons on the 
political front, it gave him the opportunity 
to make life-long friends. 

“Now that the event has been and gone 
and the project is complete, I cannot 
imagine my life without having done it – 
what a truly remarkable experience,” he 
said. 

Mia Braun from Pyramid Hill also 
gained much from the experience, 
describing it as a life-changing opportunity 
that she would heavily recommend to every 
young person. 

“I had little to no knowledge about 
politics, didn't know how to make a bill, and 
had significant public speaking anxiety. 
Through Youth Parliament I was able to 

learn new things, and overcome obstacles 
but most importantly, make friends and 
connections that I will never forget and 
cherish for the rest of my life,” she said. 

“It has been such an amazing journey 
throughout these past few months. I wish I 
could relive all of those everlasting 
moments that have, and will, replay in my 
mind when I'm looking back on the best 
moments of my life,” said Mia. 

Noah Slater from Donald said Youth 
Parliament was a great way for the views of 
young people to be heard by decision 
makers who will now have access to the 20 
Bills presented by the teams, with some to 
potentially be turned into legislation. 

“Being at Parliament House was 
incredible. We were able to meet members 

of both the Government and Opposition 
during the week and have conversations 
about topics that are important to us. We'd 
all love to do it again next year," he said. 

Funded through the Victorian 
Governments Buloke and Loddon Engage! 
Programs, this is the first time the North 
Central LLEN has participated in the 
Victorian Youth Parliament program, which 
has been going for more than 30 years, 
providing opportunities for young people 
(16-25 years) from across the state to stand 
up and be heard in Parliament Chambers on 
a range of issues that are important to 
Victorian Youth. 

To read more about their experience 
including videos, photos, and the bill itself, 
visit www.ncllen.org.au/yp 

http://www.ncllen.org.au/yp
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On Sunday October 23 St Joseph’s will be 
celebrating the centenary of the laying of the 
Foundation Stones of the Presbytery and 
School Hall. Mass will be celebrated at 
10.30am followed by a tour of the Presbytery 
and Hall.  

An article from the East Charlton Tribune 
in 1923 reports: Concert and Dance – St 
Joseph’s Hall was on Monday evening taxed 
to its utmost, on the occasion of a concert, 
given by Mrs C. Bourke and Mrs Soding, on 
behalf of the gents and Pot Plant Stall, in the 
forthcoming floral fete. The stage was 
tastefully laid out as a drawing-room, and 
made a decorated finish to the main portion of 
the hall. On the rising of the much-admired 
and recently painted curtain, a well-chosen 
programme was submitted to an appreciative 
audience. Each item was well rendered, and to 
individualise would be invidious, but in 
passing a word of praise must be extended to 
the children taking part. Rev. Father Gleeson 
thanked all who so kindly assisted to make the 
concert such a success. Supper was of the 
usual high standard, followed by dancing to 
the music of Misses Mary Spain, Eileen 
Dillon and Molly Bourke (piano) and Mr A. 
C. Dabron (trombone). 

Congratulations to Reagan Good on her selection in the Squad of 
25 Girls who will represent the AFL Northern region in the first Under 
14 Girls Development Team to play Sunraysia on Sunday 7th August 
at Tooleybuc. Players who were 14 and 13 years of age were selected. 
The squad will train for 3 weeks leading up to the Game and will play 
a curtain-raiser to the Under 14 Boys match. The girls will be coached 
by Whitney Kennedy, Max Carroll and Brendan McIntyre.  

On Saturdays Reagan is part of the Charlton U14’s team and she 
plays in the CVFL U14 Girl’s Competition for the Warra Blues 
(Kerang). 

The CJFC wishes Reagan all the best. 

Reagan playing with Charlton vs Boort. 

The Charlton Campdrafting Club recently held a working bee 
to construct its camp which is used to hold cattle. Located at the 
Charlton Pony Club, the camp was funded by raffles and trivia 
nights held by the Club. The Club are hoping to host its first 
campdrafting event in the near future. 



16 

August 2022 

North Central Garden Club History 
A well attended meeting in Charlton in October 1982 saw the 

formation of the club. The meeting was chaired by Cr Bingham 
with guests from the Horticulture Society of Victoria as well as 
Echuca’s Horticulture Society. Mrs Dulcie Smale was elected 
President; Vice Presidents Mr Peter Nichols & Miss Pam 
Churchill; Mrs Marjory Nichols as Secretary; Eleanor Pollard as 
Treasurer. Over time members came from Birchip, Nulawill, 
Wycheproof and Charlton. Meetings alternated between the four 
towns. 

Many memorable moments have been had over the years with 
members. Many outstanding events have been held—Spring 
Flower Show, two successful Expos attracted many stall holders, 
displays, and demos which attracted lots of visitors, along with 
monthly meetings, guest speakers, plant auctions, pruning 
workshops, excursions etc. 

The inception of Open Gardens in 2013 has proved popular 
with return visitors coming from near and far. This is held on the 
Second Sunday in October in Charlton. The gardeners opening 
their gardens are so supportive of the day which in turn makes up 
for a wonderful day socially and financially. Through this some 
substantial donations have been able to be made to EWHS 
Charlton Campus, Driver Training, Charlton Kinder and Charlton 
Community Car.  

Beautify Charlton has been the latest project in partnership 
with the Buloke Shire, Bendigo Community Bank, FRRR plus 
the Rotary, Lions and Oasis Clubs of Charlton. Several aged and 
diseased trees have been removed and replanting has taken place 
in Mildura Way plus the northern entrance to town.  

Our club welcomes past and present members to join in the 
Celebration of the Club’s 40 years on Thursday 25th August. 
This will take the form of a meet and greet at 1.30/2pm—a 
sociable afternoon of flash back and memories to share.  

Acceptances of attendance would be appreciated for catering. 
Bernice 5491 1334 or Sue 0407 140 336. 
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St Joseph’s Presbytery / School Hall  

You are invited to celebrate 
100 years since the laying of the Foundation 

Stones  
at the Presbytery and the School Hall. 

 
Mass 10.30am 

Sunday 23rd October 2022  
Tour of Presbytery & 
School Hall to follow. 
Light Lunch available. 

 
More details to follow. 
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CHARLTON ANGLING CLUB INC 
FISHING COMPETITION  

 
Where: Unlimited radius of Charlton 
When: Saturday 27th & Sunday 28th August 7am to 
5.30pm  
Final Weigh in: Sunday 5.30pm at Clubrooms followed by 
BBQ tea. 
• All members to register by placing their name on 

the registration sheet at the Clubhouse before 
fishing  

• Photos of fish beside a measure will be accepted as 
proof of capture, if catching and releasing  

• Photos/fish to be presented by fisher at the weigh 
in by 5.30pm to qualify  

• Juniors allowed to weigh in Carp. All registered kids 
receive a prize for participation  

 
Entry fee: Adults $5.00, Juniors $2.00 
 Tea only (not fishing) $3.00.  
 
For more information:  
President: Alan Nicolson 0417 386 787  
Secretary: Geoff Nicolson 0417 388 
652  

 
 

All new and current 
“fisherpeople” welcome! 
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Charlton Uniting Church 
Charlton Uniting Church Service times 

for August 
 

Sunday 7th – 1.00 pm at St. Martins 
Sunday 14th – 10.00 am – Communion 

Sunday 21st – 10.00 am.   
Sunday 28th – 11.00 am. 

 

A person’s most beautiful asset is not a head full of knowledge, 
But, a heart full of love, an ear ready to listen 

And a hand willing to help others.. 

East Wimmera Parish—St Joseph’s Community 

Mass Times: 
Sun. 7th Aug. 10.30am (Live streamed into 
  St Joseph’s) 
Sun. 14th Aug. 8.30am  
Sat. 20th Aug. 7.00pm 
Sun. 28th Aug. 10.30am (Live streamed  

  from St Joseph’s) 

St Martin’s Messenger—August 
Worship: 
1 pm Sunday 7 August 

1 pm Sunday 21 August 

1 pm Sunday 4 September 

 

CHARLTON MOTEL 
 

• Affordable accommodation 
• Range of rooms—queen, twin, single, spa & 

family 
• Function room with restaurant & bar facility 
• Conference room seats up to 350 
• Swimming pool 

 

Perfect for a business stopover or an extended stay to 
experience everything Charlton has to offer.  

 

Invite your family & friends 
 
158 High Street 5491 1600 
Charlton3525 charltonmotel@gmail.com 

 

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 

LOCALLY HANDMADE 
CERAMICS 

 
 

Available through 
Heenan’s Charlton 

Authorised Newsagency.  

Reverend Judi Bird  Ph: 0435 593 359 
judithblackbird@ outlook.com 

Knock, knock on the door – Hi, it’s Jesus 
We recently had a Bible reading about hospitality and preparing 

meals. Simple so far, but what if the guest was Jesus himself!!! 
Hmm, this could change things I guess, but that actually is NOT 
what Jesus would want. He would actually want us to give him our 
full attention and listen to his teachings. He would not be impressed 
by the number of courses that you fed him, or if the house was dust 
free. He would just want you to maximise the time spent in his 
presence, listening and praying with him, so that you could be 
reassured that he is visiting you because you are important to him. 
Not for the food or shelter, just for you.  

So no need to panic or worry, just invite him in and with prayer 
and time for reflection, let the words of Jesus give you blessed 
assurance and belief in God’s love. And just remember, you don’t 
need to cook or clean, that is not what he is about. He is about 
reminding you that you are special and his presence is uplifting and 
authentic. It is what he says it will be.  

Eternal God, you draw near to us in Christ and make yourself 
our guest: amid the cares of our daily lives, make us attentive to 
your voice and alert to your presence, that we may treasure your 
word above all else. 

Charlton 
Lawn Tennis Club 

Proud sponsor of  the Charlton 
Community Newsletter 

Saturday October 15th 2022 
Every October the Charlton Show rolls round and having an 

entry in some of the show’s cooking, textiles, art or schools 
sections and competitions, just adds extra excitement to the 
family’s Agricultural Show visit.  

So, what about getting your children to put some entries in the 
show. It’s a terrific way to spark their creativity and earn some 
prize cards. There are a few categories that would be an easy entry 
point like the cookery, craft, and art sections. 

Where: Charlton Park, Calder Highway, Charlton 3525 
Contacts:  Chris 0407 527 341 or Aileen 0438 911 495 

Charlton A & P Society 
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EDYVEAN EARTHWORKS 
 
 

SKID STEER  DAVE EDYVEAN 
EXCAVATIONS  0429 060 261 
 

Site Leveling 
Trenching & Post Hole 
Garden Landscaping 

 

St Joseph’s Catholic Community  
(East Wimmera Parish) 

 
 
 

Proud Sponsors of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

East Charlton Hotel 
 

Family Friendly Hotel 
Country Pub Meals 

Oogies Café 
Accommodation 

Live Music 
 

53 High Street, Charlton 
Ph: 5491 1613       Email: eastcharlton@gmail.com 

               ROUND PRODUCTIONS 

Round Productions provides a wide range of 
rural services to the Charlton area including 
metal fabrication, rural fencing, and yard 
building. We also have skid steers, excavators, 
telehandlers and trucks available for all onsite 
needs from trenching to post hole boring to 
site clean ups and levelling.  

Lot 1 St Arnaud Rd, Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Open by appointment 

Jason: 0400 698 409   Shane 0429 796 019 
 

Vanessa’s Zen Den 
 

Handcrafted bags, jewellery, clothes, dream catchers. 
9a High Street, Charlton 

NEARLY NEW 
New & used bric-a-brac, furniture & tools 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
73-77 High Street, Charlton                       Ph: 0437 615 140 

 

To become a Charlton Community Newsletter Sponsor 
Please contact Carolyn at charltonnewsletter@gmail.com or 0418 361 971 

 
 
 
 
 

 

CHARLTON CHAMBER OF 
COMMERCE & INDUSTRY 



Home style cooking         Quality Pizzas 
Specialising in Private Functions  

 

*Cocktail Bar      *Beer Garden 
*Balcony Dining 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Hosts: Benno & Carmel 
BED & BREAKFAST 

LICENCED CAFÉ 

Phone : 5491 1353 
Email: bookings@valeofavoca.com.au  

Website: www.valeofavoca.com.au  

FREE QUOTES 
Pressure cleaning | carpentry 

tiling | locks | painting 
roofing | rubbish removal 
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The Vale 

stevecooktownsecurity1@gmail.com 

 

YOUR LOCAL AGENT IS: 
 

Charlton Centrelink Agency 
11 High Street, Charlton VIC 3525 

(located in Getley & Sons Real Estate office) 
Monday to Friday 9 AM—10:30 AM 

 

Cricket Club Hotel 
92 High Street, Charlton 5491 1604 

Bistro    Accommodation    TAB    Sports Bar 
 

Open 7 Days 

 

Charlton Vintage Popup 

52 High Street, Charlton 
 

Open Friday 

10 – 4  

 

Win Scott 

0412 255 267  

 

To become a Charlton Community Newsletter Sponsor 
Please contact Carolyn at charltonnewsletter@gmail.com or 0418 361 971 

mailto:bookings@valeofavoca.com.au
http://www.valeofavoca.com.au


 

Ch 

9B High Street, Charlton, 
3525 

Tel: (03) 54912220 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

One Flower to a Basket arrangement Charlton Florist & Fash-
ion can meet all your floral needs. We also cater in fashion for 
babies right through to ladies including ladies underwear. New 

stock arriving all the time. 

Annual Film Festival 
Café Culture 

School Music & Art Awards 
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Open 7 days a week 
Monday to Saturday: 9:00am to 7:30pm 

Sunday: 9:00am to 7:00pm 

Charlton 
Supermarket 

High Street, Charlton  03 5491 1080 

 

Charlton 
Basketball Association 

 
Proud sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Charlton 
Lawn Tennis Club 

Proud sponsor of  the Charlton 
Community Newsletter 



 

St Martin's Anglican 
Church is a proud  

Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

  
  

38 Halliday St, 
Charlton, 3525 

Tel: (03) 54 911 237 
Fax: (03) 54 911 100 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

School Bus & Charter 

  
  

PERRY’S PAINTING SERVICE 
  
• Interior & Exterior Painting 
• New Homes 
• Re Paints 
• Commercial Work 
• Restorations  
• Free Quotes 
  

  0409 357063 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton  

Community Newsletter 

 

Hosts: Ned & Kerry 
Website: foundrypalmsmotel.com.au 
Email:foundrypalms@bigpond.com 
86 High St, Charlton, 3525 
Phone: 03 54911911 
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Jess Round, CPA 
GMG Financial Group  

Taxation Agents, Accountants &  
Business Advisors 

 PO Box 495 
Swan Hill VIC 3585 

Ph:03 5032 9422 
 Mob:0408998731 

 Email: jess@gmgfg.com.au 
 Website: www.gmgfg.com.au 

 

 
Visiting Charlton by appointment. 

 

Meets 3rd Monday of each 
month at the Lions Lodge 

 
Friendship, Crafts, 

Community 

 

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton  
Community Newsletter 

New Members Welcome 
Contact: Secretary, Jo Phillips on 0417 538 598.   

  
  

 22 Menzies Street 
Charlton, 3525 
  Rae Heenan  
 Ph: 5491 1672 
  Mob: 0437 093 672  
  
  Sharon McLean 

Proud Sposor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Tuesday Craft: Every Tuesday 
morning, 10-12 at the Lions 

Lodge, Camp Street. 
Bring your craft project. 

All Welcome 

Become a Charlton Newsletter sponsor 
 

 
Small advertisements $100 
Large advertisements $200 

Banner advertisements negotiable depending on 
placement in newsletter. 

For more information contact Garry Larmour 
on 5491 1647. 

Formerly Eaglehawk Hearing Clinic, 
Country Hearing Care visits Charlton 
Medical Campus every 4 weeks.  
We now offer even more services 
including: 

• Hearing tests for Pensioners, 
DVA, and Workcover 

• Children’s Hearing tests 
 (aged 3 yrs +) 

• Hearing aid fitting and 
maintenance. 

• Ear Wax removal 

Call us to arrange an 
appointment— 
54463399/1800432748 
or visit our website for 
more information  
 

www.chcare.com.au 

Foundry Palms Motel 

mailto:foundrypalms@bigpond.com
mailto:Jess@gmgfg.com.au
http://www.gmgfg.com.au/
http://www.countryhearing.com.au/


 

Monday - Bingo 2pm 
Tuesday - Cards 1:30pm 

Every 3rd Tuesday—Fun Day 10:30am 

New Members Welcome 
Contact Val Bourke: 

                    5491 1418 

North Central Garden Club 

Meetings: 4th Tuesday of each month 
Enquiries: Maretia 0447 912 183 

37 HIGH STREET, CHARLTON, VIC 3525 
 

We are a Volunteer Run Licensed Club Open to the 
Community On Friday Nights From 5pm. 

We have Cold Drinks, A Meat Raffle and a Members 
Draw for a Cash Prize that you Must be there to Win or 

it Jackpots. 
Come see what we have to offer. 

We are available for Hire.  
Contact: John 0434 827 913  

 

We are Proud Sponsors of: 

• Charlton Hockey Club with Concession or No Hire 
Charges for their Shopping Night. 

• A & P Society—Annual Sponsorship 

• Charlton Newsletter—Annual Sponsorship 

• Harness Racing Stable—Naming Sponsorship 

• Charlton Arts Inc—Annual Hire Concession 

• Various Artists—Low Cost Live Entertainment 
Regularly as Advertised. 

Charlton Angling Club 
Proud sponsor of the 

Charlton Community Newsletter 
 

New memberships are now available: Adult $10, Junior U18 $5 and Family $15. 

 
The Probus Club of Charlton Inc. 
Friendship, Fellowship and Fun 
 For Retirees and Semi Retirees. 
 

Proud sponsor of the Charlton Community 
Newsletter 

 

Contact Anne on 0408 547 973  

 

The Rotary Club of 
Charlton is a proud 

sponsor of the 
Charlton  

Community 
Newsletter. 
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Proud Sponsor of the  
Charlton Community  

Newsletter 
 

27-29 High St Charlton 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1414  

 

Charlton Op Shop 
 
Hours: 
Wed. Thurs. Fri 10am – 3pm 
Closed for lunch 12.30 – 1.30pm 
Sat 10am – 12 midday 

 
80-82 High Street,  
Tel: 0492 994 810  

Can be open by request. 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
69 High St Charlton, Vic, 3525 
Tel: (03) 5491 1680  

Charlton  
Uniting Church 

 
Working for Charlton and beyond 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Halliday Street, 
Charlton 3525 

Charlton A & P Socie
 

Proud sponsor of  the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

 

Proud Sponsor of the 
Charlton Community 

Newsletter 

Local Representative: 

Doug Finlay  
Livestock and Real-estate 

0407927573 
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Low-cost Pet Desexing 
2/18 Piper Road, Bendigo VIC 3550 

Bookings via website only 
www.snipand chip.com.au 

• Daily Newspapers 

• Magazines 

• Greeting Cards 

• Stationery 

• Printer Cartridges 

• Tech Accessories 

• Giftware 

• Helium Balloons 

• Toys 

• Sporting Goods 

Proud Sponsor of the Charlton Community Newsletter 
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